PCLNA Meeting
In Person and GoToMeeting 
Tuesday  —  June 13, 2023
Our President, Michael Gray, called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Those attending in person were: Michael Gray, Glinda DuBois, Marie Williams, Pamela Lillie, Marilyn Smith, Alan Warren, Mike Dickson, Henry Taylor, Tony Gipson and Charlie Cobb, and our guest speaker Wayne Webb, Attorney at Law.   
Those attending by GoToMeeting were: Kelly Mandygo, Denesha Hebert, Nettie Brown, Rusty Benard, Valerie Ervin, Bessie Casey, Judy Case, John Chaler, Earnest Wilson, and Georgia Rawlings.
Mike introduced our speaker, Mr. Wayne Webb.  Mr. Webb has worked as an attorney for 40 years and handles estate planning, wills, successions and other civil matters. His presentation topic was “Things a Notary Really Needs to Watch For.” His presentation was very informative and he answered several questions from members.
Our meeting resumed. Minutes were sent by email and Glinda moved that the minutes be accepted as presented; Alan offered a second.
Treasurer’s Report given by Glinda DuBois. Henry Taylor moved that the treasurer’s report be accepted as read and Mike Dickson offered a second.
Mike Dickson asked if any notary changes came up in this year’s legislative session?  Alan stated there were no significant changes for notaries during this year’s session.
Alan informed us that the Louisiana Notary Association will be held October 6 – 8, 2023. Its usually a Notary Shop Talk session on the agenda. Alan stated that we may be able to get someone to come to one of our meetings and have something similar. He also indicated that there is really no “notary police” to take complaints regarding notaries who may be do something they should not be doing nor is there a central depository for notary complaints.
Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 11, 2023 at 6:30 pm. We will be discussing OMV matters. 
Glinda moved to adjourn our meeting and Alan offered a second.
Minutes by Marilyn Smith, Secretary.
